Annual General Meeting of the Essex Stragglers' Orienteering Society

Friday 15th October 2010 at 1930 hrs

in theVillage Hall, Hatfield Peverel, CM3 2HP
Minutes
Present:  John Collyer (Chair), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Jack Isbester (Secretary), David Lumby, Nancy Powell Davies (Treasurer), Eddie Banks, Dave Skinner (Fixtures Sec) , Chris Childs, Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Geraldine Russell (Membership Sec), John Russell (Vice-Chair), Julie Pringle, Wendy Welham, Emma Johnson.
1. Apologies for absence were received from:


Perry Mole & the Mole family, the West Family, John Williams, the 


Robertson Family, Derek Keeble, Kevin Machin, Richard Barker, 


Tracey Apperley, Martin & Hilary Sellens, Julie Laver & Mark Lyne. 
2. Minutes of the 2009 AGM were approved.
3. There were no Matters Arising 

4. Chair's Report.  John Collyer gave detailed thanks to the Club's Officers 
for their work during the year and to members for volunteering to help at 
events.  He congratulated Lyn West for her appointment as Chair of 
British Orienteering and noted that SOS reached the CompassSport 
Trophy Finals in 2009 and narrowly failed to repeat that achievement in 
2010.  SOS provided a total of ten events during the year.  John reported 
that responses to his questionnaire showed strong support for local events 
and less enthusiasm for distant travel and this would be reflected in the 
future programme.  The club's strong programme of coaching activities 
was praised.   The full text of this report will appear in the November 
2010 Newsletter and is attached at the end of these minutes.
5. Treasurer's Report. Nancy Powell Davies reported that the club's accounts 
were dominated by grants from 'Awards for All', 'GROW' and 'Club and 
Coach'.  The club's finances are healthy with, or without, the grants.  
Profit for the year was £3,672 and the cash balance on 31/08/2010 was 
£12,483..All of the club's ten events in the year made a profit and it was 
regrettable that the club had received no applications to support 
juniors at national or international level. The full text of this report will 
appear in the November 2010 Newsletter.
6. Subscription rates for 2012.  The meeting authorised the SOS committee 
to decide the rates at the appropriate time.

7. Election of Chair.  John Collyer was proposed by Dave Skinner, the 
proposal was seconded by Nancy Powell Davies and carried unanimously.
8. Election of Other Office Holders.  There being a vacancy for Permanent 
Course Officer, Eddie Banks was proposed by Jack Isbester, and seconded 
by 
John Russell, the proposal being carried unanimously.  A decision on 
Junior Club Captain was postponed to the next committee meeting.  The 
remainder of the committee being prepared to continue in post Wendy 
Welham proposed that they be re-elected en bloc, Chris Childs seconded 
the proposal and it was passed unanimously.  The committee for 2010-
2011 is as follows:
	Position
	2010-2011

	
	

	Chairman
	John Collyer

	Vice Chairman
	John Russell

	Secretary
	Jack Isbester

	Treasurer
	Nancy Powell Davies

	Club Captain
	Jenny Collyer

	Schools Liaison and ESSOL
	Julie Laver

	Development Committee chair
	Julie Laver

	Fixtures Secretary
	David Skinner

	Permanent Course Officer
	Eddie Banks

	Publicity
	Rachel Barford

	East Anglian Rep
	Tracey Apperley

	Equipment officer
	Hilary Sellens

	Membership Secretary
	Geraldine Russell

	Map Officer
	Kevin Machin

	Web Master
	Andrew Cordle

	Newsletter Editors
	Rachel Barford & 

Geraldine Russell

	Head Coach
	Richard Barker

	Junior Club Captain
	

	Welfare Officer
	Lyn West


9. Any Other Business.  Andrew Cordle proposed and Jenny Collyer 
seconded a warm vote of thanks to Derek Keeble, retiring Permanent 
Course Officer, for his many, many years of valuable service to SOS in an 
impressively wide range of roles.  The proposal was carried unanimously.
10. Presentation of Awards    Martin Sellens was announced as this year's 
recipient of the Mike Powell Davies shield for services to the club the 
shield, in Martin's absence, to be presented on a future occasion.  The 
Mark Johnson Trophy is to be awarded later.
11. There being no further business the meeting closed at 2010 hrs and was 
followed by a Social.

Chairman’s Report for 2010 - John Collyer 

 
2009 – 2010 has been a busy year both in events organised by the club, and all the other activities we busy away at to ensure the club moves forward providing club members with what they want. I would like to now thank all those who have helped in running the club, from committee members who often bear a heavy load, to those who help at events. 
Some of the individuals I should mention are: 
Jack Isbester as secretary who has displayed efficiency in his minute taking, and in giving us reminders of what we need to do. 
Gerry Russell, Rachel Barford and Andrew Cordle, for their work on the Newsletter. Gerry also for Membership and Social activities, Rachel for publicity and Andrew for his work on the website which he has recently revamped. 
Nancy Powell-Davies for running the finances and in particular for re-arranging our banking accounts. 
Tracey Apperley our EAOA rep who attends regional meetings and reports back to committee. 
John Russell standing in for me when I’m unavailable. 
Derek Keeble for his latest re-incarnation within the club as PCO, who despite mobility problems, has carefully checked each course. 
The large amounts of equipment needed are well looked after by Hilary Sellens. Thanks to her, but she has indicated that this will be her last year and we therefore need to plan ahead for her replacement. 
We should also congratulate Lyn West (currently our Welfare officer) on her more lofty election to Chair of British Orienteering. 
The main function of the club is to put on events for members and all our other orienteering friends, old and new. 
Last year we staged 6 Colour Coded (also used as ESSOLS), one of which was used as the EA Schools Champs. 
Our Regional event at Middlewick and Donylands was used as the EA Champs. 
Also additionally, the New Year Novelty event, Stragglers Relays and the British Schools Score Championships. 
The responsibility of fitting these into the EA calendar, obtaining land permissions, and getting all the associated main officials is one which has been borne by Dave Skinner. Thanks to him for persevering through the traumas of late appointments of officials and sudden problems with land permissions. 
Without maps we could of course have no events, our thanks must go to Kevin Machin who oversees our maps, prints them for events and is currently involved in the large task of mapping Writtle Forest for our major event next year. 
Compass Sport Cup 2009 – we again reached the final (at Fineshade), and once again were unable to claim the main prize. This year we fell at the first hurdle when we were narrowly outpointed by Lincoln Orienteering Group. Thanks to Gerry and Jenny Collyer for their efforts. 
The Committee is mindful of the heavy load our activities is putting on the club and is trying to resolve the issues by training up members who need to develop the relevant experiences. We have started using a mentoring system which we hope will train people and share the load the club generates with its events. 
There is more resistance to travelling long distances to events, a fact noted by a number of clubs, and a strong programme of local activities should aid both current and potential new members. 
The questionnaire that I sent out to all club members produced a positive response to simpler more local events and we will be going ahead with these. The simpler format should provide an easier way in for new officials to be eased into taking on more major responsibilities at our events. 
The Development Committee continues to work hard for both current and new members and have a strong programme of coaching activities, including the Club Activity Evenings as part of the Coach and Club initiative. My thanks to Julie Laver and Richard Barker and their team for the constant hard work they engage in to make the public aware of our activities, provide links and opportunities to enlarge participation in the sport locally and give club members coaching opportunities. 
The  Club and Coach funding has enabled them to begin a series of training nights, firstly at the Gilberd School on Mondays during the summer, and more recently at Essex University on a Thursday night. Emma Johnson has carried out the coaching role at these sessions. 
The ESSOL continues and as part of our rationalisation of events we are also including an event each from WAOC and HAVOC in next years league. Thanks again to Julie for arranging this. 
Jenny as Club Captain has organised teams for JK and British Relays, as well as the Compass Sport Cup team. On a personal note, she at last managed to win her class at JK, something which has always just eluded her grasp and was an aching gap in her achievements. 
Next year looms with the programme of major events including a JK in Northern Ireland for the first time, and the long-running Scottish 6-day event based around Oban. However far you roam for your orienteering next year we always look forward to a SOS group celebrating our triumphs and commiserating with our mistakes. I wish you all a happy 2010/11 season. 
 
 
